September 3, 2002

Commissioner Chairman, Brian Haupert, called the meeting to order at 9:00 A.M. with

all members present. Minutes of the 8/26 meeting were approved as written, moved by
Lester Templin, second by Darle Dawes, and passed. Commissioners reviewed and signed the
Accounts Payable Voucher Register, with Darle abstaining, and reviewed the Judicial/Jail
custodian hours. They learned both Judge's Sposeep and Vanderpool and Clerk Lori Draper
will be available on October 5th for dedication of the Judicial Center. Festivities will
begin at 9:00 A.M. with a ribbon cutting and dedication, followed by an open house until
11:00. Dick Robertson, with Congdon Engineering, Indianapolis, introduced the company
and asked Commissioners to keep them in mind for future projects.

Larry Rice, Co. Highway Dept.: Larry says 105.2 miles of chip and seal are completed,
with about 13 more scheduled at this time. He'll then check his finances to learn if he
can add a few more miles this year. The weather has been great for chip and seal. He
says a SPRINT request to bury cable 3 ft. off the road's edge, 1752 ft. from CR 500 N,
north to a new home on CR 100 E looks okay. Commissioners signed the request. Larry pre
sented a release signed by him, for the Metro North Elementary School Sanitary Sewer
Extension project, indicating acceptance of the work completed. MSD agrees to assume
responsibility for any injury to property directly or indirectly caused by work on this
project. With no further business, the meeting adjourned.
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